Bradworthy CP School

Friday 2nd October 2009

Dear Parents,

We’ve had a really good start to the term.

All of the children seem to have settled really well in their new classes and they seem to be happy and working hard.

We’re all having a great time in school and I’m sure that this will continue in to the months ahead.
Reports

After a lot technical problems we will finally be able to let you have the children’s reports next week.
As a result of a lot of feed back from parents we have been working to develop the way in which we let you know about your children’s progress so that we can all be much more involved in their development.

It has become clear that a single end of year report, written in an impersonal language which is difficult to understand, is far from ideal and we have been working to develop a different approach.
As is often the case with new ideas there have been a range of problems but I’m very pleased to be able to say that we think we have overcome them now.

We are now intending to let you have reports  more often so that they are more up to date and of  greater use in relation to supporting the children’s development.

We hope that they will show you what your children are able to do in an easily understood language, and more importantly what they need to do as the next part of their development.

The reports will have two distinct parts:
· A range of personal comments relating to areas like maths, writing and the children’s conduct in school.

· A list of statements for each area which have been ticked to indicate what the children have consistently shown they can do in school. These range from Level 1 statements to Level 5 statements.
I don’t want anyone to get bogged down, or overly concerned with, the level that their child is currently at. It is much more important to look at what they can already do and what they need to do next to develop.
If you want to think about how well your children are doing think about how they are progressing over a period of time rather than the level they are currently working within.

This said the levels should be considered in the following context:

Level 2 –
An appropriate level of achievement for a child at the end of Year 2.

Level 3 –
A good level of achievement for a child at the end of Year 4.

Level 4 –
A good level of achievement for a child at the end of Year 6.

Level 5 –
A level which is well above average for a child at the end of Year 6.

I would like to apologise again for the fact that we were unable to provide reports at the end of last term and to thank you for your patience.

.
Parents Evenings

I hope that you all feel able to come in to school at any time to talk to our staff about your children and, as I often say, you are all very welcome to do so.  

This said, we will be holding parent’s evenings on Tuesday 13th and Wednesday 14th October and this will provide an ideal opportunity for you to come and talk to your child’s / children’s teacher (s).

I hope that you will all take advantage of this opportunity.

If you would like an appointment please complete and return the form at the bottom of this letter.

Please note that there will be no football and netball clubs on Tuesday 13th October, however those children who are selected to play football against Putford will be involved in a match which will be supervised by Robin.
Christmas Play

I’m sure the children will have already told you that this year’s Christmas Play will be a musical version of Scooby Doo.
We are all looking forward to producing and performing another spectacular event.

Auditions for the main parts will take place after school next Tuesday (6th October).
Auditions will be limited to children in Classes 5 and 6, and those children who had a part, or were part of the choir, last year.

If your child wishes to be part of the choir they don’t need to audition on Tuesday.

As you know we now have a class which is based in the school hall and this will clearly have an impact on our preparations for our Christmas Play.
It would have been very easy to decide that it was too disruptive to hold a play this year but we have a long history of successful plays and we know that the children eagerly anticipate their show each year.

This is why we have decided to produce another play but we have been forced to scale back the level of participation.

Children in Classes 1, 2 and 3 will not be taking part in this year’s play, however we will be organising a separate performance which will involve these children.
This performance may take place at Christmas or possibly later in the year and we will obviously let you know what we are doing later on.

I hope that you will understand why we have had to do this and that you, and your children, are not too disappointed. 

If your child wishes to take part in the audition they should prepare something which they can perform. This can be a reading, a song or anything else which they think will be entertaining.
The piece doesn’t need to be any longer than a minute or maybe two at the most.
Our football club will be run by Robin and will be unaffected by these auditions.

Unfortunately Miss Daniel will be involved in the auditions so there will be no netball club on Tuesday 6th October. 
Planetarium Visit

A mobile planetarium will visit school on Monday 12th October giving the children the opportunity to climb inside and learn about our planet, solar system and the stars. I am sure that we will all have a great time learning about space.

The school is committed to subsidising the experiences that we offer our children wherever we can and we are very pleased that we were able to offer this activity without making any charge. 
Uniform

As I’ve already said in a previous newsletter we will be strongly encouraging the girls to wear skirts, and the boys shorts and long socks, after the half term break and throughout the rest of the school year.

Nearly all of the girls did so last year, as did most of the boys, and it would be excellent if this were to be the case again.
As the weather becomes colder the girls will obviously have the option of wearing grey tights. The boys are already wearing long grey socks and I’m sure that this will be sufficient to keep them comfortably warm during the winter months.
If the weather becomes very cold there is no reason why the children can’t wear over trousers (jogging bottoms or water proof trousers) on their way to and from school.

I know that many of you are waiting to order long grey socks. They will be available before the end of next week.

As you know we are now asking the children to wear school caps when they are outside.

We now have a new stock of school caps so if your child / children need one they can be purchased from the school office for only £2 each.
As always we are very grateful to you for your support in ensuring that the children’s uniform is of such an excellent standard.

Sports News

Sports clubs are fully underway and our annual programme of fixtures will also start next week when our netball team takes part in their first league match of the season on Monday when they play Holsworthy School.
Our football teams will also be in action on the 7th October when they take part in a friendly tournament against the Bideford School at Sandymere in Northam.
Sports fixtures can be viewed on the sports page on our web-site. 
E-mail

Many of you have already sent in your e-mail addresses so that we can let you have newsletters in this way.

If anyone else would like to receive news letters by e-mail in the future please complete the form at the bottom of this letter and return it to school. 

Obviously if you would still like to receive paper copies of news letters we are completely happy to 

continue sending them home with your children.
Photographs

If any of you would still like to order a school photograph the deadline for the return of the envelope is next Friday (9th October). I’m afraid that we won’t be able to process any orders after this. 
Term Dates
Friday 2nd October - Brass Tuition begins

Friday 9th October - Kathy Recycle visiting school

Monday 12th October - Planetarium visiting school

Monday 13th / Tuesday 14th October - Parents Evenings

Friday 23rd October - Last Surfing session

Monday 26th - Friday 30th October - Half Term Break

Thursday 5th November - First school visit for January intake

December 15th / 16th / 17th - Christmas Play

Friday 18th December - Last Day of Autumn Term
Monday 11th January – First Day of Spring Term 
Additional dates will be added as they are arranged.

Yours sincerely
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Richard Stephenson (Headteacher Bradworthy CP School)
Bradworthy CP School

October 2009
Name:

I would like to receive school newsletters by e-mail. My address is:

Parent Evenings

Name:

I would like the following appointment (s):

Tuesday 13th October:

	4.00pm - 5.00pm
	5.00pm - 6.00pm
	6.0pm - 7.00pm
	7.00pm -8.00pm

	
	
	
	


Please note that I have to attend a meeting on Tuesday evening so I will be unable to offer any appointments after 6.30pm. I am happy to offer a later appointment on Wednesday. If you would like one please note this at the bottom of this form.
Wednesday 14th October:
	4.00pm - 5.00pm
	5.00pm – 6.00pm
	6.00pm - 7.00pm

	
	
	


Please note that appointments for Class 5 cannot take place before 5.00pm because the children will be swimming at Holsworthy Leisure Centre and Miss Daniel will be with them. 
( please tick your preferred time slot and we will do our best to accommodate you )

